
 

  

To date, here are just 

SOME of the initiatives 

the school have 

successfully managed to 

complete following YOUR 

feedback: 

✓ provide an amended 

timetable for KS3 and 4 

✓ provided parents with an 

email address to their 

respective Pastoral Leader 

✓ sent regular bulletins / news 

sheets to parents and 

students via email and Parent 

Mail 

✓ Emailed year groups with 

weekly wellbeing lessons /a 

thought of the week / key 

messages from their 

designated Pastoral Leader 

✓ called students who were 

identified by teachers, 

parents or themselves, as 

requiring contact with their 

Pastoral Leader 

✓ constructed the Year 9 

options blocks and timetables 

to be implemented in 

September 

✓ constructed links to a new A 

Level page with guidance on 

how to prepare for your 

subjects during this interim 

period 

✓ created videos and imparted 

key information regarding 

mental health and 

appropriate 

helplines/websites 

✓ celebrated success by 

sending certificates of thanks 

and publishing their work on 

Twitter / Padlet 

“I attribute my success to this – I never gave or took any 

excuse.” 

Florence Nightingale 

 Perhaps many of you recently 

joined in with the initiative of 

placing a lamp in the window of 

your home, to remember the 

incredible contributions made to 

health and wellbeing by Florence 

Nightingale.  

I feel that this quotation aptly 

represents the efforts of so many 

people today as we strive to 

manage and adapt in a world that 

seems, quite alien to us.  

As a school, we are certainly taking 

our responsibility to ‘never give an 

excuse’ very seriously and have 

been busy working through the 

hundreds of responses submitted 

by parents, learners and staff in the 

recent ‘Distant Learning 

Questionnaire’.   

 

We thank you from the bottom of our 

hearts for your candid responses, 

which highlight, quite clearly, how 

eager all stakeholders are in getting 

this right.  

It is clear that whilst many of you feel 

the school’s efforts have been 

pleasing, others have stressed the 

need to offer a more tailored 

approach to individuals.  

Naturally, there is always room for 

improvement and your most recent 

responses will be explored to tailor 

our practice further. Thank you all for 

taking the time to complete the 

questionnaires- they are essential in 

providing feedback and allowing us 

the opportunity to evaluate what’s 

working well and what needs to 

improve.  

 

This issue 

Questionnaires P.1 

Mental Health and Wellbeing P.2 

Youth Forum Questionairres P.3 

Recommended tasks this week   P.4 

01/06/2020 Your School, 

Your Voice 



 

  

Pastoral Leaders have 

been keeping in touch 

with their respective 

year groups via email 

(@ygcwmrhymni.net 

account) and have 

placed an emphasis 

recently on mental and 

physical wellbeing.  

Whilst school work is 

important, it is widely 

recognised that good 

health and good mental 

wellbeing are essential 

factors in attributing to 

a child’s success 

(academic or 

otherwise). 

And you, are just as 

important. The school 

have been asked by 

Caerphilly County 

Borough Council to 

share the above support 

line with you, should 

you require support at 

present.  

But remember that 

Cwm Rhymni has a 

successful Pastoral 

Team with robust 

 

Contacting Pastoral 

LEADERS: 

 

Year 7 

Blwyddyn7ygcwmrhymni.net 

Year 8 

Blwyddyn8@ygcwmrhymni.net 

Year 9 

Blwyddyn9ygcwmrhymni.net 

Year 10 

Blwyddyn10@ygcwmrhymni.n

et 

Year 11 

Blwyddyn11@ygcwmrhymni.n

et 

Year 12 

Blwyddyn12@ygcwmrhymni.n

et 

Year 13 

Blwyddyn13@ygcwmrhymni.n

et  

 

Additional Learning 

Needs 

Ady@ygcwmrhymni.net  

      

  Call: 01443 875227 

 

  

systems and we too are 

available to speak with 

you should you like a 

phone call or an email. 

Please use the contact 

details on the side of this 

page to get in touch. 

 

“The only source of 

knowledge is 

experience.” 

Albert Einstein 

 

To further our drive in 

ensuring the mental 

wellbeing of students and 

staff, we will be using this 

week to focus on 

practicing self-care, as 

well as using the time to 

relax and to enjoy quality 

time with families.  

This means that students 

will not be expected to 

complete curriculum-

based work and that they 

will instead be offered 

a menu of choices to 

complete-should they 

wish. See Page 4 for 

details. 

Self-care at home 

There are of course a 

number of different 

websites and Youtube 

channels which offer 

sessions on self care. 

Ms Sarah Williams, a 

significant member of 

our Wellbeing Team 

has been busy creating 

a practical guide to 

self-care. Here are 

some of the websites 

she recommends:  

https://www.youtube.

com/watch?v=rqoxYK

tEWEc 

https://www.youtube.

com/watch?v=iN6g2m

r0p3Q 

https://www.youtube.

com/watch?v=Bk_qU7

l-fcU 

 

 

Educational Psychology Service Support Lines for 

Parents and Staff 

  9am-12pm - 01443 863207 

 12pm-3pm - 01443 864096 

The purpose of this support line is to support staff and parents with the following 

types of queries: 

Managing routine, meeting their child’s needs at home, talking to your child about 

covid-19, managing children’s stress and anxiety, looking after yourself etc. 

Mental Health and Wellbeing 
 



 

 

 

  

Information Regarding the Youth Forum  

 
The 

Questionairres 
 

Coronavirus and Me: 

https://www.childcom

wales.org.uk/coronaviru

sandme/ 

 

Emotional and Mental 

Health Support –  young 

people: 

https://www.surveymo

nkey.co.uk/r/mentalhea

lth-youth  

 

Or those who work with 

young people: 

https://www.surveymo

nkey.co.uk/r/mentalhea

lth-adults 

 

 

 

 

Littering and Plastic 

Waste: 

https://www.surveymo

nkey.co.uk/r/WYPWast

e 

 

Diolch! 

Information 
submitted by Aled 

Joseph Yr10 

We have received 3 
questionnaires from 
representatives of the 
school's Welsh Youth 
Parliament, an organization 
of 60 children aged 11-18. 
They have been elected to 
represent the views of 
children and young people 
across Wales.  

We are fortunate and proud 
that 2 enthusiastic members 
of the Rhymney Valley are a 
prominent part of this 
movement, Aled Joseph in 
year 10 and Ffion Griffith 
from year 12. 

 

 The first questionnaire 
comes from the Children's 
Commissioner for Wales 
asking about your feelings 
over this time, and about 
the impact on your lives.  

The second questionnaire 
is from the Youth 
Parliament Mental Health 
and Welfare Committee. It 
seeks your views on the 
provision of support 
available to you during this 
period  

The final questionnaire is 
from the Youth 
Parliament's Rubbish and 
Rubbish Committee. His 
intention is to see; 

. 

 

• young people's views 
on the importance of 
recycling 

• how the available 
provision can be 
improved. 

The questionnaires are 
brief and confidential. 

This is an opportunity for 
your voice to be heard 
nationally. 

Remember, as in an 
election, if you're not 
ready to speak up and 
share opinions, things 
can't change and 
improve! 

How’s the sleeping going?  

Q: Many people have reported 

having difficulty going to sleep, 

or having strange dreams during 

lockdown. How are you sleeping? 

A: Lockdown is of course a very 

unnatural situation and psychologist 

have argued that this often manifests into 

strange dreams, perhaps of losing control 

of a situation. Remember that good 

sleeping habits can help to relax the 

brain.  

 

• Turn all screens off at least an hour 

before bed to give the brain down-

time 

• Try reading or listening to a 

medidation exercise to relax the mind 

before bed 

• Complete some form of exercise in 

the day(like walking) to prepare the 

body for rest in the evening 

• Drink plenty of water though a warm 

drink like coco can feel soothing 

before bed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK. 

 

Every day this week Pastoral 

Leaders will be sending a 

thought or news topic of the 

day to students via their 

@ygcwmrhymni email 

accounts. 

We ask that students check this 

daily ensuring that they read 

key messages and then delete 

old ones. This will help your 

child to maintain some 

organisation over their work 

and communications.   

We would like to take this 

opportunity to say THANK YOU 

to all of our students AND 

parents for your overwhelming 

kindness, your incredible work 

and constant support. You are 

doing a magnificent job and we 

are in awe of how well the 

children have done during this 

unprecedented time. 

Diolch yn FAWR! 

 

 

 

Information Regarding the Youth Forum  

Recommended Tasks this week: 

All students have received an 

email by their Pastoral Leader 

today with recommended tasks 

or suggested projects to 

complete. The aim is to focus 

on: completing any unfinished 

tasks, practicing self-care, 

promoting good health and 

wellbeing and encouraging 

individuals to spend quality 

time with family. 

If your child feels strongly about 

completing subject-based work, 

they are more than welcome to 

communicate this to their 

teachers via Google Classroom. 

However, there is a sufficient 

amount of work on the Google 

Drive for learners to complete. 

 


